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April 24th, 1954
Dear Fellow Members:

WiTHIN this folder you will find photographs of some of our British missionaries,
men and women who have left friends and loved ones, the comforts and amenities
of the homeland, to take the everlasting Gospel to other nations. They have answered
the call of the Lord’s great commission, “Go ye into all the world, and preach the
Gospel to every creature,”” Mark 16:15.

Though you will have seen these pictures in a recent issue of the Messenger,
we believe you will appreciate having this special reproduction on art paper, and
will desire to keep it as of permanent interest. On the last page of the folder you
will find brief but interesting information about this representative group of British
missionaries. Some are young people who have left our shores in recent years; others
have given many years, even a lifetime, in faithful service overseas.

Everyone of them, whether labouring in South America, India, Africa, West
Indies, or elsewhere, appreciates your prayerful support and sacrificial mission offering.
In their letters, they often ask us to express to the church their appreciation of the
splendid efforts made each year in the Ingathering campaign.

Now the challenge comes to us all once again to give them our very fullest support.
When we think of their sacrifice, surely the least we can do is to “Ingather for
missions”” every available hour during the five weeks, April 24th to May 29th.

Last year our united efforts resulted in a total of nearly £42,000—surely wonder-
ful evidence of the readiness of the public to give! But how much more might have
been gathered; how many more sick and suffering might have received relief; how
many more schools; how many more baptisms, might have resulted if every member
had helped! For these good results represent the efforts of less than two-thirds of
our church membership.

May we ask if you are among the remaining one-third which took no active
part in last year's Ingathering? If so, we invite you to lend a hand this year. These
British missionaries and many others are counting on your support. The sufferers
from leprosy, malaria, dysentery, yaws, and other terrible diseases, look wistfully to
you for help. The millions in ignorance and superstition call to you out of their heathen
darkness. They ask you to send them teachers and preachers of the Gospel.

Our Lord Himself, the One who paid the price of our redemption, earnestly pleads
with every one of us to do our part, “that repentance and remission of sins should be
preached in His name among all nations.” Luke 24 :47.

We believe you will respond, particularly when you remember that every
Ingathering leaflet also bears an invitation to the recipient to study the Bible at home
through the Voice of Prophecy correspondence courses, which have been so fruitful
in building up a stronger Adventist membership here in Britain.

Sincerely your brother in Christ,

ER Warkore



BRITISH MISSIONARIES

1. Pastor and Mrs. B. E. Sparrow, 1946
(Helderberg Missionary College, S. Africa).

2. Miss G. Clarke, 1921 (Kenya Colony).

3. Pastor and Mrs. G. D. Keough, 1908
(Lebanon).

4. Pastor and Mrs. A. C.
(South Africa).

LeButt, 1919

5. Nurse Phyllis Standen, 1948 (Belgian
Congo).

6. Pastor and Mrs. H. S. Pearce, 1946 (Gold
Coast).

7. Pastor C. T. J. Hyde, 1930 (Uganda).

8. Mrs. E. Bjaa-
nes, 1946 (Ethio-
pia).

9. Pastor W. H.
Hurlow, 1911
(S. Africa).

10. Pastor W. C.

S. Raitt, 1929 (Zambesi, Central Africa).

11. Miss Ina White, 1947 (India).

12. Pastor Edgar Brookes, 1911 (Argentina,
S. America).
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13. Pastor S. G. Maxwell, 1920 (S. Africa). 16. Pastor and Mrs. W. G. Till, 1924 (W.
Africa).
14. Pastor and Mrs. W. S. Newman, 1937
‘(4 403
(W. Africa). 17. Nurses Beryl and Sylvia Turtill, 1949
15. Pastor and Mrs, S. Bull, 1926 (Jamaica). and 1950 (W. Africa).

18. Mr. R. A. Carey, 1932 (Kenya Colony).

19. Dr. and Mrs. J. A. Hyde, 1945 (W.
Africa).

20. Mrs. A. H. Brandt, 194/ (Nyasaland).

21. Mr. and Mrs. C. T. Bannister, 1940
(Kenya).

922, Mr. and Mrs. A. H. Watson, 1946
(Trinidad).

23. Mrs. J. R.
Buzenet, 1951
(Ivory Coast, W.
Africa).

24. Mr. and Mrs.
E. E. Hulbert,
1946 (Gold
Coast, West
Africa).




MORE ABOUT SOME OF THE BRITISH WORKERS SERVING IN MISSION LANDS

1. Pastor B. E. Sparrow of Wimbledon left Not-
tingham in 1946 for mission service in Angola, West
Africa. His wife, the daughter of Pastor and Mrs.
G. D. Keough, pioneer missionaries to Egypt, was
born in Cairo. At present Pastor Sparrow is on the
staff of Helderberg Missionary College, South Africa.

2. Miss G. A. CLarkE of Watford, during thirty-
three years of mission service to East Africa has
spent much time in translation work for the British
and Foreign Bible Society.

3. Pastor AND MRs. G. D. KeouGH, of Govan,
Scotland, and Leeds, respectively, are veteran mis-
sionaries, having commenced service in Egypt in
1908. Pastor Keough's knowledge of Arabic and
his wide experience in Moslem lands, is greatly
valued. He is now stationed at Beirut, Lebanon.

4. Pastor AND MRrs. A. C. LEBurr, of Barrow-in-
Furness, Lancs., have served since 1919 in Rhodesia,
Belgian Congo, Bechuanaland, and the Union of
South Africa.

5. NursE PuyLLis STANDEN, of Watford, has
ministered to Africa’s sick and afflicted since 1948,
at Gitwe Mission Dispensary, Belgian Congo.

6. Pastor H. S. PeArRcEk, of London, and his wife
(née Winnie Prosser of Bargoed, South Wales),
both workers from The Stanborough Press Ltd.,
Watford, sailed for the Gold Coast in 1946. Pastor
Pearce is manager of the Advent Press Accra.

7. Pastor C. T. J. Hypg, of Garston, Watford,
entered mission service in Kenya in 1930. After
teaching for many years at Kamagambo Training
School he was appointed Principal of Bugema Mis-
sionary College, Uganda.

8. MRrs. E. BJjaaNes (née Pattie Parker) of Not-
tingham, with her husband, Pastor Erling Bjaanes,
of Norway, left for mission service at Addis Ababa
in Ethiopia in 1946.

9. Pastor W. H. HurLOw, of Cardiff, has rendered
over forty years of faithful service in the mission
field, having laboured in the Union of South Africa,
Basutoland, Nyasaland, Bechuanaland, and the
Rhodesias. He is now president of the Rhodesia-
Beclmapaland field.

10. Pastor W. C. S. Rarrt and his wife (née
Hilda Green), both of Watford, have given valued
mission service in East Africa since 1929, including
many years among the Kikuyu tribe of Kenya.
They now labour in the Zambesi Union Mission.

11. Miss INa WHITE, of The Stanborough Press
Ltd., Watford, went to India in 1947 to connect
with The Oriental Watchman Publishing House,
Poona. She is now Editor of Eastern Tidings.

12. PasTOR EDGAR BROOKES of Plymouth, first went
to Peru as a self-supporting worker in 1911. After
service in Peru and Argentina, he married Miss
Dora Waterhouse of Birmingham. These two have
laboured together for a further twenty-eight years.

13. Pastor S. G. MaxwELL of Hove, Sussex, since
1920 has done mission service in Kenya, Tan-
ganyika, Nyasaland, and Rhodesia. He is now
president of the Zambesi Union Mission.

14. Pastor W. S. NEwMAN, of Wimbledon, and
his wife (née Myrtle Crookes of Lewisham) left
the homeland for West Africa in 1937. Pastor
Newman has been president of the East Nigeria
Mission since 1947.

15. PASTOR STANLEY BULL, M.A., of Watford, and
his wife (née Nancy Murdoch) after having given
many years of service in Egypt are now labouring
in Jamaica. Pastor Bull is head of the Theological
Department of the West Indian Training College.

16. Pastor W. G. TiLL of Southampton accepted
a call to West Africa in 1924, With his wife (née
Gladys Morgan of North London), a trained
nurse of Stanboroughs Hydro, he has given valuable
service in the Gold Coast and Nigeria.

1%7. NURSES BERYL AND SyLvIA TURTILL, of Wat-
ford, have been ministering to the sick, and training
native nurses at the Ile-Ife Hospital, Nigeria, since
1949 and 1950 respectively.

18. MissioNARY RoONALD CAREY, after serving for
a number of years in The Stanborough Press went
out to Kenya Colony as a missionary printer in
1932, After fifteen years he returned home for a
short time and then went back to mission service
in Kenya Colony in 1948.

19. Dr. Joun A. HypeE and his wife (née Myrtle
Richter) of Watford. Reared in Nigeria and thus
well acquainted with its people and language, this
son of Pastor J. J. Hyde, one of our veteran mis-
sionaries, has given medical service at Jengre, Jos,
Northern Nigeria, since 1945, assisted by his wife,
a qualified dispenser.

20. Mrs. A. H. BranpT (née Pamela Cooling),
of Brighton, has served with her husband at Mala-
mulo, Nyasaland, since 1947.

21. MissioNARY C. T. BANNISTER, of Bristol, and
his wife (née Gladys Brett), of Watford com-
menced mission service in Kenya in 1940. Mrs, C. T.
Bannister, who taught for some years at schools in
Watford, will be well known to many former pupils.

22. MiISSIONARY ALBERT H. WATSON was born in
Kenya, of veteran missionaries to East Africa. He
graduated at Newbold Missionary College in 1943
and has been science master at the Caribbean Train-
ing College, Trinidad, since 1948. His wife (née
Maureen Williams, of Rhyl) also teaches at the
College.

23. MRrs. J. R. BuzeNeT (née Winifred Dawrant),
of Stoke-on-Trent, commenced mission service with
her husband in the Ivory Coast in 1951.

24. MissioNnAry E. E. HULBERT, of Hastings, and
his wife (née Ruth Dorland) after service in South
England accepted a call to West Nigeria in 1946.
Their present station is at Accra, Gold Coast.
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